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The Rev. David DeSalvo, Priest-in-Charge

FIFTH SUNDAY IN LENT
Sunday March 29, 2020

Due to health concerns, no services will be held at
St. John's this Sunday.

Church Online from Concord

We are again invited to join Bishop Rob Hirschfeld with Canon
Tina Pickering and Deacon Shawn LaFrance for The Great

Litany, Supplication and Liturgy of the Word this Sunday at 10:00
am, streaming from the Chapel of All Angels in Diocesan

House. 
 

This will be a Zoom call. The meeting may be joined with audio
and video on a PC or smartphone OR by audio-only (land-line)
dial-in. See details below.

LECTIONARY READINGS FOR PRIVATE OR ONLINE WORSHIP
Ezekiel 37:1-14
Romans 8:6-11

John 11:1-45
Psalm 130

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Events Coming Up
 

All StJB in-person church services and church
events are cancelled for public safety (Covid-19). 

And...online meetings are now available.
 
Bible Study: Wednesday, April 1, 12:00pm online/on phone
using Zoom. Contact Fr. Dave for connection details.

Vestry Meeting: Wednesday, April 8, 4:00pm online/on phone
using Zoom. Fr. Dave will send connection info to Vestry members
by email.

Palm Sunday Online Service in our church! Sunday, April 5,
9:00am online/on phone using Zoom. Connection info will be
provided in the April 2 eBB and on our Facebook page.
 
We are working diligently and learning to connect
"virtually". Links to Fr. Dave's many recent videos and
messages appear below.
 

Father Dave's Office Hours 

As recommended by health officials, Fr. Dave
is primarily working from home. 

 
His home office hours this week are: 

Weds, April 1 10 am - 2 pm
Thurs, April 2 10 am - 2 pm 

 
Please call him during these office hours at

302-824-6272.
 

In the event of immediate needs outside office hours,
also please call 302.824.6272

From Father Dave

In our new world of online, email
and video connections, Fr. Dave
is busy! If you have not yet seen
his messages, here are the
links:
 

 
Worship Videos
Morning Devotions March 26
Evening Service of Music and Prayer - For Light & Hope
A Devotion for Use in the Morning
Devotions for Early Evening
 
Messages

March 23 letter: Adapt and Build on What We Know: click here to
view on our website.

March 19 video, St. Joseph Was Faithful: click here to view on
Facebook.

March 18 video, Challenges of COVID-19: click here to view on
Facebook.

March 17 Pastoral Letter: click here to view on our website.

NOTE: If you do not have (and don't want) a Facebook account - our

Facebook page is "Public". You do NOT have to have a Facebook

account in order to view any of the Facebook posts or videos. If you

see a popup window asking you to sign into Facebook or sign up for an

account scroll to the  very bottom to the option "Not now".  Click that,

and you can explore our page.

GIVING DURING LENT... AND IN THE TIME OF PANDEMIC
 

Please remember to fulfill your pledge to ensure our staff and clergy

can continue to minister to our community during this ever-changing,

ever-evolving time.  Checks may be mailed to:

St. John the Baptist Church

P.O. Box 249

Sanbornville, NH 03872

Remember,
we are all connected.
We are all together
as we go through 
this time of new experiences,
bound by the spirit of God’s love
one body with many members,
with many gifts to share.

How can we care for each other?
How can we share our love?
Send a card. Make a phone call.  OR……….   
find your own creative way to stay connected,
to reach out to others far and near.
Let us know if you have an idea or see a need.
Let us know how we can help.

Judy Gray
Jhgray46@gmail.com
(603) 986-0462
Mary Cullinan
mlcullinan@hotmail.com
(603) 387-7456
 

Invitation to
Church on Sunday:

Worship Online or by Telephone
with Bishop Rob

You are invited to join Bishop Rob Hirschfeld with Canon Tina
Pickering and Deacon Shawn LaFrance for The Great Litany,
Supplication and Liturgy of the Word this Sunday at 10:00 am,
streaming from the Chapel of All Angels in Diocesan House beginning
at 10 am on Sunday.
 

CLICK HERE
JUST BEFORE 10AM SUNDAY

TO JOIN BY PC OR SMARTPHONE

If you do not have a computer or a web-enabled phone on which you
can watch video, you will also be able to listen to the service by calling
a phone (land-line) number. The phone number will be
published in advance of the service.

If you are unable to join live, the service will be recorded and posted
to the NH Episcopal Facebook page.

A Bulletin will also be published for download before the service. You
might like to have your Book of Common Prayer within reach as well,
or get the BCP online at www.bcponline.org.

Jack Cunliffe, April 1
Tim Thomas, April 4
Hannah Elliott, April 11
Karen Horrigan, April 12
Dick Burke, April 12
Harrison Thorp, April 13
Dave Giunta, April 13

 

Maureen and Kirt Gillum, April 1
 

Prayer List: Elijah, Jack, Claire, Joanne L., Tim, Sean, Jenifer and family,
Paul, Joanna, Nathan, Fran, Maria, Ashley, Dan, the Walker family, Joe and
Carol, Sue A. & Jim, Anne, Barry, Marge, Harry, Al, Thomas, Sebrina and
Tyler, Diane, Pat F., Hazel, John, Tess, Jeffrey, Mickey, Diane, Michele,
Tomas, Peggy Sue, Martha, Deidre, Marshall and Victoria, Caroline, Julie,
Harrison, Paula, Olara, Joanne, John, Glenda, Tyler, Judy D. and family, the
Lougee, Colmer and Tyler families, Roberto and family, David and Meg,
Joanne and family. 
Military Prayer List: Jeremy, Colton, Kevin, David, Maxwell, Martin, Tyler.

When sending mail to St. John's,

PLEASE use our PO Box. 

St. John the Baptist

PO Box 249

Sanbornville, NH 03872

The Post Office does not deliver

to our physical address on High

St, and mail may be lost.
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